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Programme Status Report – February 2008


Budget report:

· Current spend is on-budget, but a small overspend (0.5%) is forecast at the year end.  Suggested actions include:

a) Ensure prescribing budgets are managed carefully.

b) Focus on acute commissioning activity (including data validation and referral management).

c) Service redesign to move activity outside the scope of the tariff.

Commissioning plans for 2008/9:

· Mary McMinn has produced a summary, which is posted on our website www.daccompbc.org.

Mental Health:

· Bernie Tipple is working with Herts Partnership Foundation Trust to develop a business case for the Enhanced Primary Mental Health Service (EPMHS).  The proposed service (which has already been commissioned elsewhere in West Herts) provides improved care for patients with mild to moderate disease.  Referrals to secondary care are reduced.

· DacCom has agreed the proposal in principle. But we need to see a more detailed financial analysis before the case is submitted to the Governance Sub-Committee, so we can understand the overall impact on our budget.

Counselling:

· Counselling will be included in the scope of the new EPMHS.  But this will not begin until 1 October, and then in pilot practices only.  So it makes sense to proceed with the plan for a LES in 2008/9, which would put our current arrangements on a more secure footing.

· We are struggling with the PCT’s Byzantine processes for review and approval.  These include a requirement to brief individuals apparently selected at random (who have no conceivable interest in the proposal) and answer sundry inane questions of their choice.  But we will persevere, and the proposal will be submitted to the Governance Sub-Committee as soon as we can identify the capital of Peru.

Sexual Health:

· Joanna Lang and Sheila Burgess have presented a business case for a Community Based Sexual Health Service.  At the same time, Rosie Gagnon has asked for our comments on a draft Sexual Health Strategy for Herts.

· The community-based service can provide care more cost-effectively than the GUM clinic.  So we support this proposal in principle.  But the new service will cost around £100k, so we must understand whether savings will be made in the GUM clinic when the new service is introduced.  We certainly don’t want to pay twice for the same work. Also, we need to understand the fit with the broader strategy for sexual health.  We will invite Sheila and Rosie to attend the next Executive meeting so these questions can be answered.

Intermediate Care:

· Avi Gupta is working with the Community Matrons to improve their accessibility and to ensure structures are in place to ensure effective collaboration with other agencies.

Proposed LES for coeliac disease and LES for prostate cancer:

· We are reluctant to reject LESes that would reward GPs for doing what they do already; we do not think these are good uses of our budget, as they will not reduce secondary care activity.

Proposed new LES for smoking cessation:

· We do not believe the proposed LES provides sufficient funding to pay for the resources needed.  Significant appointment time is involved and success rates are low.  

· We do not believe the service is good value for money in GP practice.  There are alternative sources of the service, in government-funded clinics and in pharmacies.   
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